
Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

 
 
 

                                                               September 22, 2011 
 
Benjamin Perez 
Abacus Television 
514 Chautauqua Street 
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania  15214 
 
       Re: WIIC-LP, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania  
        File No. BDFCDTL-20090302ABG 
        Facility ID No. 68411 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
 By letter dated March 10, 2011, the staff cancelled the license for station WIIC-LP, Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania, deleted the call sign and dismissed the above-referenced application. Abacus Television 
filed a timely petition for reconsideration.  For the reasons set forth in the petition, the petition for 
reconsideration IS GRANTED, the license IS REINSTATED and the application IS REINSTATED for 
further processing. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Hossein Hashemzadeh 
        Deputy Chief, Video Division 
        Media Bureau 


